
 
 

High	School	Placement	Test	(HSPT)	2024	
Information	Sheet	

	
High	School	Placement	Testing	at	Jesuit	High	School	takes	place	on	the	morning	of	Saturday,	January	13,	
2024.		All	applicants	must	be	present.	
 
Applicants	must	report	to	Jesuit	High	School	for	check-in	no	later	than	7:30	a.m.		
The	HSPT	begins	promptly	at	8:00	a.m.	
	
DROP	OFF/PICK	UP	PROCEDURE	

• Parents	will	drop	off	applicants	on	the	corner	of	Solomon	Street	and	Banks	Street,	the	entrance	to	
the	Madonna	della	Strada	building	(the	main	entrance	to	Jesuit	High	School).		A	"drop-off"	lane	will	
be	set	up	on	Banks	Street	(coming	from	Carrollton	Ave)	beginning	at	7	a.m.			

• Parents	may	return	for	pick	up	at	11:30	a.m.	in	the	same	manner	as	drop	off;	students	will	be	
dismissed	along	Banks	Street	from	Carrollton	to	Solomon	Street.	

	
WHAT	TO	EXPECT		

• 7-7:30	a.m.-	Applicants	will	report	to	the	Madonna	della	Strada	building,	check-in,	and	report	to	
testing	rooms.	

• 7:45	a.m.-	Invocation	by	Fr.	John	Brown,	S.J.	and	brief	overview	of	the	test	by	the	Admissions	staff.	
• 8:00	a.m.-	Testing	begins.	
• 11:30	a.m.-	Testing	concludes.	

	
WHAT	TO	BRING/ATTIRE			

• Please	bring	two	(2)	sharpened	No.	2	(soft	lead)	pencils	with	erasers.		Do	not	bring	calculators.	
• Casual	attire	is	appropriate.	

	
ADDITIONAL	INFORMATION	FOR	PARENTS			

• Make	sure	your	son’s	transcript	file	is	complete	via	Ravenna;	have	his	most	updated	grades/report	
card	available.			

• Administrators	will	be	available	in	the	conference	room	on	the	first	floor	of	the	Madonna	della	
Strada	building	from	9:30	to	11:30	a.m.	to	address	any	concerns	and/or	answer	any	questions	
regarding	academics,	athletics,	admissions,	tuition	and	financial	aid.			

• You	are	invited	to	join	us	for	coffee	and	king	cake	in	the	Blue	Jay	Cafeteria	from	9:30	to	11:30	a.m.		
We	request	that	all	parents	remain	on	the	first	floor.		Parents	are	not	permitted	in	the	hallways	
before	or	during	the	High	School	Placement	Test.			

• The	Blue	Jay	Shop	will	be	open!	It	is	located	just	inside	the	main	entrance	of	the	Madonna	della	
Strada	building.		Parking	is	available	in	the	schoolyard	or	in	the	parking	lot	of	the	Roussel	building	
on	Banks	Street.	

• Please	do	not	send	your	son	to	HSPT	if	he	is	ill.		Please	contact	admissions@jesuitnola.org	
immediately	if	you	are	unable	to	attend.		A	makeup	test	will	be	administered	on	Saturday,	
January	20,	2024.			


